









# Haytor View Community Primary School & Nursery

Learning together - enjoying success - aiming high - celebrating difference - enriching community

# Weekly Newsletter –23<sup>rd</sup> July 2025

Pupils, staff, parents and carers agree that Haytor View School is a happy place to learn."

OFSTED March 2023

**Chair of Governors: Robert Doets** 

# FINAL DAYS AND FINAL THANK YOU'S

As the end of another packed year draws to a close and we wish all the very best to the children and families leaving us this year, we ask that your children stay in touch. We would love to hear about their successes. Mary Kate has already asked to return to show off her black belt, which she will be hopefully be awarded next year. That will be an amazing achievement for us to celebrate.

Please join us for our End of Year Assembly on Thursday, where Governors awards will be presented. You will be notified by your child's class teacher if your child has been nominated.

We have two staff members to say goodbye and thank you to, this year, as they leave our school community. Mrs Greca is leaving us to support her family and Miss Cann has secured her first teaching post in a special school, in Cornwall. We wish her all the best in her new teaching role.

It was wonderful to see Mr Hampton at the summer fayre supporting the raffle for the last time. Mr Hampton's knowledge, care, understanding and dedicated service to the school community for 21 years, will be deeply missed by the children and staff. **Thank you**, Scott Hampton from all of children and families you taught during your time at Haytor View.

Thank you for all your support this term and for the whole of the year, we wish you a wonderful summer holiday!

#### Children return to school for the Autumn term – Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2025!

Many thanks to our fabulous Coffee and Cake fundraising team and their helpers for the lovely **Summer Fayre** that we all enjoyed on Friday afternoon. It was lovely to see so many children and families enjoying taking part in games and activities in the sunshine. And your support raised an amazing total of £810.65. This will go towards the purchase of waterproofs so that our children can enjoy our Forest School all year round. THANK YOU for all your support!

Finally, thank you to all who came and supported at our annual Year 6 Leavers event. It was a pleasure to end the year with you all, reflecting on the memories we have shared together.





#### CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR RUNNERS!



A HUGE congratulations go to Alesha, Summer who took part in The Race for Life on Saturday. They were supported by their older sisters Amelia and Hope as well as Mrs Tate. The group all took part in and completed the 3k race for life on Saturday the 19th of July. The girls really enjoyed it and managed to raise a fantastic amount of money for cancer research UK.

The group spotted Mrs Cousins who also deserves a special mention for taking part and completing the 5k race, also raising money for Cancer Research UK.

Well done all – what a fantastic way to support such a fantastic charity, have fun and keep fit!



# **SUMMER HOLIDAY COMMUNITY EVENTS**







### LEAP ENERGY SUPPORT

We have recently been made aware of LEAP energy advice partnership who help to support families at risk of going into fuel poverty as a result of their gas and eletcric bills. The service is open to all households – homeowners, private renters and social housing tenants. To receive support with your utility bills (potentially even in the form of energy efficient essentials!) you will need to click the link below to access their website where you can make a call or send an email to have a chat about your current position. The team will ask to visit you and see what items are using the most energy in your home then discuss how they might support you . https://applyforleap.org.uk/



Freenhone 0900 060

# **LEAP HOME ENERGY ADVICE - FREE DRAW**

Apply for a LEAP home energy advice visit or call during July 2025 and opt into our Free Draw for a chance to win a £250 Asda or Tesco shopping voucher, with weekly draws for eligible UK residents aged 18+ who complete their visit or call by 31st July; no purchase necessary, terms and conditions apply.

Book your LEAP energy advice visit today and enter to win a £250 shopping voucher!

#### PLAYLEADER NOMINATIONS FOR POSITIVE PLAY

We are really pleased that our Year 5 playleaders, who meet after school each Thursday, and have been supporting play at lunchtimes have been keen to nominate children that they see demonstrating positive play behaviours.



The children that they have noticed this week who will be receiving certificates in assembly on Friday are:

Lily Young for always being positive and putting a smile on people's faces.

Kyan Pereira because he is always being really kind and plays nicely with others.

Kyla Mealand for including others in her games.

Thomas Vaughn for being kind to other people.

Congratulations to you all, and many thanks to all of our playleaders.